
 

                                   

 

Eastfield Primary School  

Colliery Road  

Wolverhampton WV1 2QY  

Email: office@eastfieldpri.co.uk  

8th September 2023 
Dear Parents / Carers,  

Welcome back! It is so lovely to have everyone back in school showing the Eastfield school value of  

‘pride.’ Your children look amazing in their smart school uniform, including black school shoes. It really  

shows to our community that this is ‘how we do it here’ at Eastfield! 
 

Routines  

This ½ term, we will be working on thread 1 of our positive behaviour for learning policy – ROUTINES. 

At Eastfield, we have 3 step routines for everything – every morning, we meet and greet your children 

on the gate / classroom doors, we then check in with them and see how they are feeling – are they  

green, blue, yellow or red? and we then get straight onto our tasks. We repeat this routine after  

playtime and dinnertime and regularly check in with the children throughout the day. Could  

you try this routine at home? Each week I will share with you behaviour tips and talk about  

thread 1 so that we can work together.  
 

As you are aware, we are a ‘when the adults change’ partner school and work closely with  

Paul Dix and his team. Over the holidays, I read Paul’s new amazing book ‘When the  

parents change’ – it was a fascinating read and I highly recommend it to all parents. When the Parents Change      
 

New Staff  

This year, we have welcomed several new members of support staff – Mr Jones joins us as our new caretaker,  

Mr Lavin is our new Sports Coach Apprentice and Miss Roberts, Miss Patel,  

Miss Stacey, Miss Stanley and Miss Brownsell are all Graduate Teaching 

Assistants. I know that you will make them feel very welcome and I am sure 

that they will love working at Eastfield.  
 

School Dinners  

We have a new school menu this year and all children will now be eating lunch 

in the dining hall. If your child is now in Year 3, then you will need to pay for 

your child’s school meal, as the Universal Infant Free School Meal Scheme 

ends in Year 2, unless you have applied and are entitled to ‘Free School 

Meals (FSM).’ Please phone Mrs Stewart Office Manager or email  

office@eastfieldpri.co.uk to check whether you are eligible for FSM or not.    

   

PE day Class / Year group for this year 

Monday - Year 4 (Class 9 and Class 10) 

Tuesday - Year 1 (Class 3 and Class 4) and Year 6 (Class 13 and Class 14) 

Wednesday - Reception (class 1 and class 2) and Year 5 (Class 11 and Class 12) 

Thursday - Year 2 (Class 5 and Class 6) 

Friday - Year 3 (Class 7 and Class 8) 

We will be continuing with wearing our PE uniform for 1 day per week this 

year. PE uniform is still school uniform, and this is why we ask for plain black 

joggers, plain black shorts or plain black leggings (no logos, patterns, stripes 

etc) and a plain white t-shirt. NO JEWELLERY allowed on PE days – please 

ensure that earrings are removed on PE days.  

 

Parent Workshops  
We would like you to meet your child’s new 

class teacher and hear all about what your 

child will be learning this term. Please ensure 

that you attend your child’s parent workshop 

in the main hall  
 

Monday 18th September 2:30pm – Y5 (Miss 

Kaur and Miss Saunders) 

Tuesday 19th September 9:15am – Y2 (Miss 

Barnett and Miss Henderson) 

Tuesday 19th September 2:30pm – Y4  

(Miss Campbell and Miss Jones) 

Wednesday 20th September 9:15am – Y1 

(Miss Sanders and Mrs Walker) 

Wednesday 20th September 2:30pm – Y6 

(Miss Eagle and Miss Jones) 

Thursday 21st September 9:15am – Y3  

(Mrs Lebbon and Mrs Cunneen)  

Friday 22nd September 9:15am – Reception 

(Mrs Evans and Miss Arshad)   

 
 I hope that you have a lovely weekend in the 

beautiful sunshine. Thank you for your support this 

week, as we all get back to our routines.  

Mrs Hay  

 
 

CHANGE TO THE SCHOOL DAY – School 

starts at 8:50am and finishes at 3:20pm 

Morning gates are open 8:40-8:50am  

WALKING HOME ALONE FROM 

SCHOOL 

We would prefer for all children to be 

collected by a parent / carer at the end of the 

school day. However, we understand that as 

children get older, they want to be more 

independent. If you wish for your child (in Y5 

or Y6) to walk home from school on their 

own, we need written permission from a 

parent / carer. Please provide this to your 

child’s class teacher.  
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